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October 14, 2025 

Shawna Morris 
CEO 
Casa Pacifica Center for Children and Families 
1722 S. Lewis Road 
Camarillo, CA 93012 

Via: Facsimile: 805-987-7237 
Email: smorris@casapacifica.org 

Re:   Partial Termination of Agreement for Services of Independent Contractor with Casa Pacifica 
Center for Children and Families for Fiscal Years 2024-2026 (Board Contract No. 24-010) 

, Effective September 30, 2025 

Dear Shawna Morris, 

On October 14, 2025, the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors voted to partially terminate the 
above-referenced Casa Pacifica Centers for Children and Families Agreement, specifically the Safe 
Alternatives for Treating Youth (SAFTY) Program, effective September 30, 2025, as follows:  

[ADD BOARD VOTE HERE]. 

Under Section 19.A.1 (For Convenience), please continue to provide program services under the 
Agreement through the termination effective date, thereafter, wind-down and cease program services 
including: 

 Final payment shall be withheld until Behavioral Wellness is in receipt of complete and correct 
data, and this data has been reviewed and approved by the Behavioral Wellness Director or 
designee. The Director or designee will review this data within 60 calendar days of receipt. (See 
Agreement, Exh. B-MHS, section VII, part C.) 

 Accounting and business records must be retained in accordance with the Agreement. (See, e.g., 
Agreement, Standard Terms, section 14 (Records, Audit, and Review); Exh. A-1, Section 1.F) 

 Additional instructions concerning the wind-down process may follow this notice. 

NOTICE OF PARTIAL TERMINATION 
OF AGREEMENT 
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Please direct any communications for the final resolution of this contract to myself, Antonette Navarro, 
Director at anavarro@sbcbwell.org and Chris Ribeiro, Chief Financial, at cribeiro@sbcbwell.org if you 
have any questions in regards to this communication. 

The Department is grateful for your collaboration and commitment to providing services to the residents 
of Santa Barbara County. 

Sincerely,  

Antonette Navarro, LMFT 
Director 

Encl: Services Agreement FY 23-26, BC 24-010; Amendment 1; Notice of Intent to Partially Terminate 
Agreement, dated October 2, 2025. 


